Fluoridation Advisory Board Meeting Minutes
February 1, 2008
Attendees:

Members: Dr. C.J. Richard, and Ms. Sandra Adams
Non-members: Dr. Dionne Richardson, Susan Jeansonne, Karen Irion, Sean Nolan, Kevin Hayes, Randy Hayden, Claire Rivette.
Meeting called to order at 10:20 am
Announcements: 

· Pat Credeur, Board Chairman, was unable to attend, Susan Jeansonne chaired the meeting  
· Louisiana Rural Water Association Conference is July 13-18, 2008, in  Alexandria, LA.   The Fluoridation Program will present a session on the benefits of water fluoridation and will have an informational booth complements of the LRWA.  Fluoridation Advisory Board members are invited and encouraged to staff the booth.  
· The LDA is sponsoring a fluoridation mandate for the 2008 Regular session and has hired the services of Kevin Hays, attorney and Creative Communication, Inc. to assist with the process. 
· Randy Hayden and Claire Rivette, of Creative Communications, and Attorney Kevin Hayes attended the meeting to discuss the mandate efforts and to preview the Fluoridation PSA 
Board Resolutions: None
Discussions:
· Minutes from September 14, 2007 meeting presented and reviewed, approval delayed until next meeting. 
· Status of ongoing fluoridation efforts:

1. The contract for the City of Walker has been approved and signed.  We are working with Danny Foreman, and hope to have them begin the engineering process immediately.  Dr. Richard has also been in contact and has expressed concern about the number of wells and possible cost.  We will work with the city should problems arise.  
2. Crowley is still unable to purchase chemical.  
3. Sean Nolan reported that only half of the systems returned the survey, however, since the survey reporting procedures have improved. 

4. Mr. Nola presented a map (enclosed) of Louisiana designating adjusting, natural, and concurrent public water systems with optimally fluoridated water.   
5. We have received reports of chemical shortages interrupting fluoridation efforts in Bossier, Shreveport, and Oakdale.  Regarding New Orleans, Sean Nolan is receiving fluoridation reports, however we have not received official word, nor have we been able to make direct contact to confirm that they have re-initiated fluoridation.
· Fluoridation Mandate

1. Mr. Hayes discussed the plan for the LDA to proceed with the mandate.

2. Randy Hayden and Claire Rivette with Creative Communications presented the TV PSA.
3. The PSA directs listeners to the web site, www.healthysmileslouisiana.org  where they can get information fluoridation, check to see if their water is fluoridated, and get other questions answered.   The site has a links to other organizations such as ADA, and CDC where the public can get additional information.  LDA is managing the site.


· Fluoridation Funding  
1. We are approved for the additional $50K funding from Public Health and Health Services BG- but we have not actually been awarded the money.

· WRFS, CDC on-line fluoridation reporting system

1. Corrected as far as the systems listed as Natural, so that if a system is listed as natural, it must have optimally fluoridated water  

2. Further work will need too determine some of the more confusing entries such as “varied” 

3. Will have all data that we have entered-so that some of our systems may qualify for the CDC Water FL Quality Award

Status of other Oral Health Program initiatives:
· The Oral Health Screening Program assesses the oral health of 3rd graders in Louisiana.  The program is utilizing a representative sample, targeting 75 schools and 3,500 children.  School nurses who conduct the screening are receiving CEUs for training.  We anticipate completing the project in May with data available in several months.

· The School-Based Sealant program is continuing in three areas, Central Louisiana, East Feliciana and Shreveport area, and we anticipate expanding the program to St. Martin, East Baton Rouge, and Orleans parish for this school year. 

· To conduct and expand the sealant program, we are looking for
Dentists and Hygienists (volunteer or Honorarium) in the above areas to participate in the sealant program.  If you or you know of anyone interested, please contact either Susan or Dionne at 342-7973. 
Next Meeting Information--TBD
The meeting adjourned at 12:10 p.m.
SJ
